
 
 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 098 of 2025 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/26/95/3 

 

 

24 June 2025 

 

 

Fireworks Display – Feast of Our Lady of Sacro Cuor – Sliema - 2025 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies Mariners that firework 

displays will be let off in Id-Dahla ta’ tas-Sliema, Marsamxett Harbour. 

 

Aerial fireworks will be let off from Manoel Island at points A and B, as shown on the 

attached chart, on the following dates and times: 

  

Saturday 5th July 2025  from 2200 hours until midnight. 

 

Sunday 6th July 2025  from 1900 hours until 2230 hours. 

 

Ground fireworks will be let off from Ix-Xatt ta’ tas-Sliema along the line X to Y, as shown 

on the attached chart, on the following dates and times: 

 

Saturday 5th July 2025  from 2300 hours until 0100 hours on Sunday 6th July 

2025. 

 

LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E) 

 

 A  35° 54'.325   014° 30'.255 

 B  35° 54'.325   014° 30'.282 

 X  35° 54'.521   014° 30'.215 

 Y  35° 54'.529   014° 30'.252 

 

In view of the above, mariners are informed that navigation within 200 meters from points 

A and B, and 50 meters from points X and Y, in Marsamxett Harbour will be prohibited on 

the mentioned dates and times. 

 

All craft moored within the indicated areas (as shown on the attached chart) are to be 

removed on the above-mentioned dates and times of the fireworks displays. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Transport Malta will accept no liability whatsoever for any damage caused by the firework 

displays to any vessel and her ancillary equipment, whether such vessel and her ancillary 

equipment are left within safety zone, or outside such safety zone, from the point from 

which the fireworks are let off. 

 

Mariners are to comply with any instructions issued on VHF channel 12 and/or 16 by 

Valletta VTS. 

 

Chart Affected: BA 177 

 

 

 

 




